
TIPTON, IOWA                                June 1, 2021 
 

The Cedar County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. June 1, 2021, with 
the following members present: Smith, Bell, Gaul, Kaufmann, and Chairperson Agne.  
 
The Board viewed correspondence from various agencies. 
 
The Board acknowledged receipt of the following correspondence from: 
E&Z Director LaRue submitted a letter stating Janelle Axline has successfully completed her 
six-month orientation period. 
Treasurer Delaney submitted a letter stating she appointed Ashli Conrad to Motor Vehicle 
Deputy effective May 25, 2021, at the rate of $22.96 an hour. 
Notice of resignation from Nathan Teut effective on June 1, 2021. 
 
Manure Management Annual Updates submitted by: 
John Wiese #58028 located at 1348 Vermont Avenue, Bennett. 
 
It was noted the following Handwritten Disbursement was issued on May 28, 2021, to the Cedar 
County Treasurer for Benefits, Inc. for an electronic deposit:  #427420 for $919.72-self funded 
medical claims. 
 
Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Smith to approve the agenda. 
Ayes:  All 
 
Chairperson Agne addressed the public for comments and there were none. 
 
Moved by Sup. Bell seconded by Sup. Agne to approve the Board Minutes of May 25, 2021. 
Ayes:  All 
 
Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Bell to approve Claim Disbursements #427314 - 
#427419 paid on May 27, 2021. 
Ayes:  All 
 
The Board reported on Outreach/Committee Meetings they attended.   
 
Treasurer Delaney met with the Board and informed them the county has received $1,809,038 
from the U.S. Treasury – American Rescue Plan Act. At this time, the Board has made no 
decisions on what and how this money will be spent. Therefore, Delaney will invest the money 
for six months. 
 
Auditor Dauber informed the Board she has consulted Mike Galloway regarding the language 
located on the Boards agenda.  Ann Smisek replied and via email and explained the Governor’s 
suspension of the public meetings restrictions expire on May 30th.  She recommends removing 
the limit of ten people in the meeting room from the agenda.  The Board can continue the call in 
as an option if they choose.  The consensus of the Board was to remove the language at the top 
of the agenda and replace with a statement of contacting the County Auditor if call in 
accommodations is needed. 
 
Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Kaufmann to adjourn at 9:50 a.m., to June 8, 2021. 
Ayes:  All 
 
________________________________            _______________________________ 
Cari A. Dauber, Auditor                                           Steve Agne, Chairperson  
 


